
October 10, 2017    Town of Pleasant Valley Monthly Board Meeting 

 

The monthly meeting for the Town of Pleasant Valley was held on Tuesday, October 10, 2017 at 7:34 PM.  

Chairman Nolte called the meeting to order.  All in attendance sited the Pledge of Allegiance.   

 

Motion by Kerry and 2nd by Bob to approve the agenda as read.   Carried. 

 

Clerk read the minutes from the September 12, 2017 monthly board meeting.  Motion by Bob and 2nd by Kerri 

to accept the clerk’s report as read.  Carried. 

 

Financial report by Treasurer: checking $193,360.61; cemetery CD $2,782.19; General CD $13,272.57.  Motion 

by Bob and 2nd by Kerry to accept the treasurer’s report.  Motion carried.   

 

No building permit requests. 

 

Discussed road expenditures – culvert on 160th – decided because of the timing and cold weather coming it 

would not be wise to replace this now in anticipation of spring rain washing the base away; we will wait until 

spring when timing is more appropriate for packing the culvert.  Discussed carryover of funds for road 

expenditures – 18th avenue will get widened out this fall, anticipated cost $80,000.  The remaining expenses 

from milling & resurfacing are estimated to cost $135,000.   

 

Motion by Kerry and 2nd by Bob to approve 2018 contract with Kleven Property Assessment for $4,700. 

 

Motion by Kerry and 2nd by Bob to approve the River Falls Ambulance Service Agreement for 2018-2020; price 

to be 50% of population and $11 per person. 

 

Discussed and started on 2018 budget. 

 

Motion by Bob and 2nd by Kerry to approve and pay the following orders.  Motion carried. 

 

10/10/2017  13137  Murtha Sanitation  1421.50 

10/10/2017  13138  St. Croix Electric  111.62 

10/10/2017  13139  United Fire & Rescue District  2016.25 

10/10/2017 ` 13140  Mark DeBoe  410 

10/10/2017  13141  St. Croix County Highway  1371.13 

       

       

       

       

 

 

Meeting adjourned. 

 

 

Megan Miller, Clerk  

 


